CITY OF SANTA FE
PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION
SPECIAL AGENDA
SEPTEMBER 8, 2020 –7:00 P.M.
SANTA FE CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS
12002 HWY 6, SANTA FE, TEXAS
 
MINUTES



1. Call to Order 7:00 PM

2. Roll Call : Ronnie Willoughby; Gary Smith, Glennie Hefner, Patsy Cook present; Wanda Wagner absent; Diana Steelquist present

3. Invocation and pledge; lead by Gary Smith 

4. Approval of minutes from August 4, 2020 meeting. Motion by Gary Smith  Seconded by Glennie Hefner ; Approved unanimously. 

5. [bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Public hearing, consideration and possible action regarding SD 200803 Sycomorus Subdivision, 2 lots, 1 block, 10.00 acres, being a replat of ABST 612 & 611 I & G N RR SUR SEC 18 & SEC 17 LOT L (12-1) & (12-2) BLK 76 ANGELL RUNGE ADDN; located at 4842 Birch St. , City of Santa Fe, Galveston County, Texas 

Diana gave background and stated that lot lines were being moved around to create one flag shape lot and one rectangular lot, Staff recommends replat.  At 7:04 PM opened public hearing.  Neighbor, Caroline Piel of 4918 Birch asked if this was a rezoning and thought that a big subdivision was going in.  She was concerned about flooding from new development.  Staff clarified this was just a two lots. Division of land. Closed PH at 7:12PM
Motion by  Glennie Hefner
Seconded. Gary Smith, approved unanimously. 

6. Discussion regarding a 2.0 acre multi-family development off of Ave. Q ½ 

Diana stated that the developers wanted feed back from Commission.  The site plan had a few issues if applying under the R-3 zoning.  However as the tract is zoned Highway Commercial and can be submitted as a Conditional Use Permit.  Density, parking, setbacks would not be allowed in R-3, however, as a Conditional Use Pernit the variances could be approved as part of the permit. P&Z could even ask for additional conditions such as screening or landscaping.  The community needs affordable housing. The detention will be shared with Santa Fe Fire and Rescue.  Having an additional entrance was also a concern. As 48 units are proposed. The Fire Marshal has tentatively said he would likely be OK with that number as long as the entrance could accommodate a fire truck. Commissioners discussed other possible tracts to connect with. There will be at least 2 parking spaces or unit. They need 93 and have 90 shown on site plan. A possible condition might be adding a second exit or entrance. Parking and fire exit are big concerns by the Commission.  Entrance radius must accommodate fire vehicles. Feed back will be given to the developers.

7. Adjournment – 7:33 PM
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